
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for November 03, 2024 

General Fund $ 10,058.75 
Building Fund for November 03, 2024 = $ 100.00 

 
 

 

 
This Week @ H.C.O.B. 

Today:                                               Wednesday:  
    Alpaca Open House                            Doug Vacation 
    10:30am Care of Church                    9:30am Moms/Kids Connect 
    4:00pm Small Group at Schott’s        7:00pm Stewards of Property 

    No Youth Group                                 NO CHOIR PRACTICE 

 

Monday:                                            Thursday: 
  Doug Vacation                                    Doug Vacation 
  6:30pm Worship Team                       9:30am Women’s Bible Study 
                                                              6:30pm Praise Band  
                                            
Tuesday:                                             Friday:   

    Doug Vacation              .                    Doug Vacation 
    TNT                                         
     
  Saturday: 
   Doug Vacation  

Sunday, November 10, 2024 

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
mailto:office@hempfieldcob.org


 

 

 

 

  
 

 PRELUDES     

 WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 HEMPFIELD HAPPENINGS:  Galen’s Gleanings 
 

 OPENING PRAYER 
 

 CALL TO FOCUS       John 8:31-38               

 

 TIME OF PRAISE           Raise a Hallelujah 

                                           Who You Say I Am 

 
                  Children are Invited to Children’s Church 

 

 HYMN                 Come, We That Love the Lord            #14                    

 

 MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

  

 READING OF PAUL’S LETTER TO PHILEMON                                           

 

 MESSAGE         WHOA!.... HE’S WELCOME?!?!? 

          

 HYMN                Come, Thou Fount                            #521 

 

 BENEDICTION 

    

 POSTLUDE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                         Preacher – Doug Hinton 

                         Worship Leader – Ronald Myer 

                         Accompanist – Jen Hinton 

 Praise Band Leader – Laura Meiser   

 Sound Tech – Rich Bushong & Luke Hinton 

 Video Tech – Dave Bendit 

  Live Stream – Bob Johnson 

                          
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Piercing Word will be presenting 

SERMON ON THE MOUNT. Please prayerfully plan to attend as we  

worship together.  

 

 

ARE YOU VISITING US TODAY? 

      WELCOME TO HEMPFIELD COB 

We are SO glad you are here.  Help us to get 

better acquainted with you.  Scan this QR code 

and take just a few minutes to tell us about 

yourself.   

Come back again!! 

 

 

 

We are commissioned to pray for our brothers 

and sisters in other congregations and 

communities.  Here, each week, you will find the 

name of the congregation that we ask that you 

keep in prayer that week. The complete year 

schedule can be found in the Herald. 

Alpha and Omega (Lancaster, PA) 

 

 

Worship Today 
 

Sunday, July 21, 2024 



Sunday School This Week:  

The Book Acts tells the story of the early church.   

Nov. 10th Acts 4:36-5:11 Accountable  

Nov. 17th Piercing Word (Bible Memorization) 

Nov. 24th Acts 5:29-42 Worthy  

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Join us Sunday, December 1, 2024 following 

the morning service for great fun, food, 

fellowship, caroling and GINGERBREAD 

HOUSES!!  There will be 2 sign up sheets 

available in the Narthex.  Please let us know if you’d like to fellowship 

around the meal. We’d also like you to sign up to participate in 

Gingerbread House making. Participate in some or participate in all. 

Everyone is welcome! 

 

 

 
Join us Sunday, November 17, for a morning full of worship led by Piercing 

Word ministry! As part of our 50th Anniversary celebration, Piercing Word 

will present “Sermon on the Mount: The Musical”, a word-for -word retelling 

of Matthew 5-7. Mark your calendar and invite friends and neighbors! 

 

Afterwards, join us for Sunday School with Piercing Word’s Bible 

Memorization Workshop immediately following worship on Sunday, Nov 17. 

The Workshop helps people of all ages learn scripture as a fun-filled, life-

giving spiritual discipline. Participants will learn to use their strongest 

learning styles and discover how to memorize scripture faster, retain it longer, 

and have fun while they do it! This Piercing Word Workshop will help you 

experience God’s Word in a whole new way! 

 

 

 

 

LOOKING AHEAD…   
 

 

 

Piercing Word – November 17 

Thanksgiving Eve Service – November 27 (East Petersburg Mennonite) 

Thanksgiving Holiday (Church Office Closed) – November 28 & 29 

First Sunday of Advent – December 1 

All Church Event – December 1 

 

 
Checks For You 

 . . . Blood Pressure Checks that is. 

The Deacon Committee, through their Health Ministry 

Team, is providing monthly blood pressure checks to all 

participants of our church family.   

  Next check December 8. 
  Where:  Library 

  When:  After the church service 

 

 

JOIN THE FUN!!!   

Fellowship and Hospitality will be making applesauce 

on Wednesday, November 20th.  We will be starting at 

4:30pm.  Plan to come help and fellowship with friends 

as you help to make some great applesauce! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 

 
 



Poinsettia Sale! The Worship Team would like to invite 

the congregation to purchase poinsettias to beautify our 

sanctuary during Advent. Three varieties (Red, White and 

Pink) will be sold for $5.00 each beginning today, 

November 3, through 17. Cash or a check (written out to 

“Hempfield Church of the Brethren” with “Poinsettias” in the 

memo line) will be accepted. You may take your poinsettia 

home any time after the Christmas Eve service. Thank you 

for helping to make our church beautiful!  

 

                            

            

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
BRETHREN VILLAGE CHRISTMAS COOKIES AND CRAFT 

BAZAAR SALE Saturday, December 7, 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM in Wolfe 

Auditorium including cookies, crafts, and food. All benefits will go to the 

Brethren Village Residents. 

CAN YOU BAKE CHRISTMAS COOKIES? Please consider baking 

cookies and bring them to the Narthex table December 1, 2, 3, & 4. Mark 

them "for Brethren Village." Label the kinds of cookies and if they contain 

peanut butter or nuts. Some diabetic varieties would be welcomed. All cookies 

are appreciated, but the Christmas varieties sell well.  

CONSIDER PARTICIPATING AND SIGN UP WILL BE AVAILABLE 

STARTING SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 17. 

 

 

DEACON EMERTIUS 
 
The term “emeritus” comes from Latin 

and means “one who has earned their 

discharge by faithful service”.   

At Tuesday evening’s Deacon meeting, 

with much regret, we accepted Doris’ 

resignation. Such a most deserving person 

to earn the title! Along with her husband Ray, they were called to be 

our deacons some forty plus years ago.  They accepted and followed 

God’s lead and in her own words says, “ It has been a wonderful 

journey”. We want to thank her for the many years of service she has 

given to the church, not only as a deacon, but as a faithful, loyal, gentle 

and caring individual to many people.  Although she will no longer be 

attending our meetings, she will remain behind the scene in compiling 

the yearly Sunday morning list of greeters and scheduling nurses for 

monthly blood pressures checks.  Please join us in thanking her for 

many years of servant hood.  
 

 



 

It is that time of year for Hempfield COB to remember our 

fellow members and friends at local retirement communities 

and those closed in at home. We want to send all of them 

Christmas wishes through our traditional “postage free” box. 

The Deacons will deliver the cards along with Christmas 

goodie bags on December 14th.  

A list of recipients is on the reverse of this notice and also 

extra lists are provided for you on the Narthex table. Please 

alphabetize and rubber band your cards to make sorting 

easier. Place your cards in the large box found under the table 

in the Narthex by December 8th so that all can be delivered 

together.  

Thank you for participating in sending Christmas blessings 

this year! 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 CHRISTMAS CARD LIST LOCATION 
Ken & Rosalie Bowers Home 

Mary Ann Fisher Home 

John Haldeman Home 

Millie Hoffman Home 

Dennis & Harriet Hughes Home 

Hank Lantz Home 

Edie Martin Home 

Peggy Martin Home 

Betty Stout Home 

Gerry Zellers Home 

Lew & Reba Fisher Home 

Bob & Carol Johnson Home 

Ruth Meily Home 

Lois Moyer Home 

Sue Musser Home 

Millie Brubaker Woodcrest 

Galen Brumbaugh BV 

Dick & Jean Caldwell BV 

Wilda Drake Lancaster Rehab 

Elaine Eckman BV 

Richard & Carolyn Gingrich BV 

Ed & Janice Haldeman BV 

Ned & Shirley Harms Woodcrest 

Jim & Miriam Haverstick BV 

Sallie Hoppert BV 

Allen & Gerrie Hurst BV 

Ruth Johnson BV 

Peggie Layman BV 

Ellie Lehman BV 

Vic & Claire Lincoln Woodcrest 

Jean May BV 

Gladys Metzler BV 

Jean Musser BV 

Bob & Joyce Ober Landis Homes 

Mary Ann Richards Landis Homes 

Faye Rohrer BV 

Jim & Arlene Slotter BV 

Carlene Strait Pleasant View 

Arlene Swarr BV 

Zimmerman, Earl & Betty Magnolias 
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